March 16, 1946.

Mr. Bruce G. Carter, President Northeastern A. & M. College Miami, Oklahoma.

Dear Mr. Carter:

I have your letter of March 13th relative to the increase in appropriations under the Lanham Act, telling me of the congested housing conditions at Miami.

I am glad you wrote me on this subject and I am happy to advise you that the Bill passed the House a few days ago almost unanimously.

Thanking you for your interest and assuring you I am always glad to hear from you, I beg to remain,

Sincerely yours,

George B. Schwabe, M. C.

GBS:rbh

Northeastern A. & M. College

BRUCE G. CARTER, PRESIDENT Miami, Oklahoma

March 13, 1946

Representative George B. Schwabe House Office Building Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Schwabe:

Those of us interested in education and training for the veteran are concerned about the bill that is before the House now or should be before the House immediately, authorizing increased federal housing of veterans under the Lanham Act. In this particular bill, I believe they are talking of increasing the appropriation from \$160,000,000 to \$410,000,000.

I would like to urge you to not only support this bill, but to do everything within your power to bring it out and to get it voted upon as soon as possible. There are only six months between now and the September term opening, and I am telling you that if we don't have some additional housing facilities that we are going to be in a very bad way in regard to taking care of the housing for the veterans.

I hope that some provision too can be made whereby smaller schools such as ours will be able to participate in this program. We have every room that we have available filled to capacity, and those veterans that are coming to school are now having to "catch as catch can", and do what they can to find a room out in town.

As you probably know, Miami is a very progressive, growing city, and it is almost impossible to find any place to live here, so we will appreciate your support of this increased appropriation, and please do what you can to get it passed in time to take care of the needs of the veterans for the September term.

> With warm personal penards Bruce G. Carter

President